
 

PRESS RELEASE 
For immediate release 

COVID-19: CLOSING OF MUNICIPAL BUILDINGS  
UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

 

Chelsea, March 16, 2020 – In order to limit the spread of COVID-19 and to comply with the directives 
issued by the Government of Quebec, the Municipality of Chelsea informs its residents that it is 
closing all of its municipal buildings to the public until further notice.  

This closure includes:  

• The town hall 
• The public library 
• The community centres 
• The Meredith Centre 

All non-essential activities and municipal committee meetings are also cancelled for the time being. 
The extraordinary sitting of Council meeting scheduled for tomorrow, March 17, will be held by 
teleconference. This decision was taken following the closure of the Meredith Centre and the 
directives issued by the UMQ authorizing, exceptionally, municipal councils to sit in a closed-door 
session.  

Essential services are maintained: 

• Fire and police department  
• Collection of residual materials 
• Snow removal operations 
• Urgent road works 
• Activities at wastewater treatment plants and drinking water filtration plants  

 
The municipal government monitors developments on an hourly basis and continues to update its 
website. We invite you to stay tuned by consulting frequently our website at chelsea.ca/covid-19-en. 
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